
Regulation Governing the Appointment of THE Registrar and 

Chief Operating Officer

1.
Pursuant to Statute XVIII, the Vice-Chancellor will appoint a Registrar and Chief Operating Officer (Registrar) who will be Chief Operating Officer of the University and Secretary to Senate and to Academic Council. 

2. 
Where a vacancy in the office will occur, a Selection Committee will be established to appoint a Registrar. The membership of the Selection Committee will comprise:  


Vice-Chancellor (Chair);


Chair of Senate;

Pro-Vice-Chancellor;

Academic Support Director;

Professor;

Students’ Union President.

The Director of Human Resources will be Secretary to the Selection Committee.  

The Selection Committee may also be supported by appropriate expertise – this may include an External Assessor and/or Executive Search Consultants. 
3.
The Vice-Chancellor will approve the membership of the Selection Committee.  He/she will also be entitled to alter the membership of the Committee in the event of a member being unable to participate, provided the shortlisting process has not been completed.

4. 
The role of the Selection Committee will be:


(i)
to agree the recruitment documentation, including the job description and employee specification;


(ii)
to determine the method of recruitment and selection, including the work to be undertaken by the Search Committee, if established; 


(iii)
to agree and conduct the selection and assessment process; 


(iv)
to conduct shortlisting of applications;


(v)
to select the most appropriate candidate for appointment;


(vi)
to agree the terms of appointment with the preferred candidate, as approved by the Remuneration Committee; 


(vii)
to authorise the Vice-Chancellor to give effect to the appointment; 


(viii)
to report the appointment to Senate, at its next stated meeting.

5.
The Selection Committee may choose to be supported in this role by a Search Committee especially established for this purpose.  Where this is the case, the membership and role of the Search Committee will be approved by the Vice-Chancellor. 

6.
The following principles will underpin the selection process: 

(i)
No member of the Selection Committee will be a member of the Search Committee.

(ii)
Membership of the Selection Committee should, as far as possible, be representative of the diversity of the Northern Ireland community.  

(iii)
Members of the Selection Committee will be required to confirm that they will not be applicants for the post.

(iv)
This Regulation is supported by the University’s Appointments Procedure and guidelines, as amended from time to time.  

7.
The Registrar may resign, in writing, addressed to the Vice-Chancellor.
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